To whom it may concern:

I am writing in regards to the zoning by-law meeting that is taking place on Tuesday August 13th, at 3pm. This is in regards to the property known as 33 and 37 Nelson St. W Clifford, ON.

As far as I am concerned there is no need to put three houses on 2 plots of land when the lots will not be large enough in the first place. Clifford is a beautiful town, there is lots of space to build and to cram houses into a spot where it is not necessary will take away from the beauty of the town.

Living on Nelson St. W has also made me privy to the fact that the Town of Minto leaves this as a forgotten street, not plowing in a timely manor or resurfacing the gravel road when there is multiple potholes that are created monthly, which I have called about and needs are not met very timely. Adding traffic to this road will only make this worse as it does not seem like it is something that can be kept up with even now with only 2 house and a business on the street.

This should have been surveyed by the people who own the homes around these plots of land before this was even a question, we all pay a lot of property taxes every year and everyone in this neighborhood keeps their properties beautiful and it should stay that way. When you start squishing houses where they don't belong you never know what kind of people you will be attracting to the community.

In conclusion, this is truly not a good idea and I know that a lot of people in the neighborhood are not pleased that this is even in question. I hope this can help the proper decision to be made.

Regards, Taylor